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Department:  General Services   Presenter(s): Ronnie Lunsford 

 

Contact(s):  Ronnie Lunsford 

 

Subject: Pre-Construction services contract with James R. Vannoy Construction for AB-
Tech deferred maintenance projects. 

 

Brief Summary:  
 
Buncombe County General Services is set to continue with the AB Tech Article 46 Capital 
Fund projects. In order to proceed with the implementation of the deferred maintenance 
projects, Construction Manager at Risk (CMAR) pre-construction services are needed. 
Construction Manager at Risk pre-construction services include the following: 
 

• Cost estimating 
• Value engineering 
• Project scheduling 
• Developing scopes of work 
• Preparing bid packages 
• Other services necessary for project completion 
 

In October of 2021, General Services released a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for the 
selection of a Construction Manager at Risk. Submittals were received and scored by 
General Services. James R. Vannoy Construction scored the highest of the three 
companies that submitted Construction Manager at Risk qualifications. As a result, staff 
negotiated a contract with James R. Vannoy for $40,800. James R. Vannoy will work with 
together with the design team to develop the scope of work, cost estimations, bid packages 
and ensure that the project is completed in budget and satisfactorily for Buncombe County 
and AB-Tech. This project is estimated to be completed in early 2023.  
 
 

Buncombe County Board of Commissioners 

Request for Board Action 

Meeting Date: 3/15/2022 



Recommended Motion & Requested Action:  
Recommend executing the CMAR Pre-Construction contract with Vannoy Construction. 

County Manager’s comments and Recommendation: Recommends approval. 










